
 
 

Memo 
To: Governing Board for the Collegiate High School 
From:  Dr. Devin Stephenson, President 
Date: June 20, 2023 
Re: Personnel Agenda 
 
 
Attached is the current Personnel Agenda for your review and approval. As you will recall from the May meeting, 
the non-renewal of certain instructional contracts and elimination of a position support CHS in restructuring its 
instructional positions and increasing base salary for Academic Year 2023-2024. Due to the updated duties and 
increased pay, CHS posted all new positions publicly, and the employees whose contracts were non-renewed or 
positions were eliminated were welcome to apply for the new positions.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
The Governing Board approves the Personnel Agenda, as presented. 
 
 
 


